
UPDATE ON CIL ITEMS  
 

The Parish Council is pleased to announce 
that the refurbishment of Woodplumpton War 
Memorial is nearing completion.  
New paving stones and stone pillars have 
been added and the work will be completed 
with black railings inset with red iron poppies.  

 

 
 
 

 
A climbing frame and trampoline 
have also been installed at 
Woodplumpton Play Area.  
The Parish Council has funded the 
works with a £1,000 grant from 
TESCO Bags of Help.  

Grass seed has been sown around the equipment and its growth 
will be closely monitored. 
 

Defibrillators have been installed outside the Wheatsheaf 
Public House and Catforth Village Hall. NW Ambulance Service 
have offered to provide training sessions on the defibrillators. 
 

Woodplumpton - Wheatsheaf Public House 
10.00 - 12.00 Saturday 24th June 

 
 

Catforth Village Hall  
10.00 - 12.00 Saturday 8th July 

 

The sessions will be a drop in event with no need to book. 
 

The Parish Council is still trying to progress traffic calming in both  
Woodplumpton and Catforth but currently, the matter is not a high 
priority for Lancashire County Council. Consequently, we are 
encouraging residents to email Neil.Stevens@lancashire.gov.uk 
and Marcus.Hudson@lancashire.gov.uk to highlight local concerns. 
 

Overgrown hedges, potholes and concerns about road surfaces can 
be reported on-line at www.lancashire.gov.uk/roads-parking-and-
travel alternatively you can ring 0300 123 6701  
 

The Parish Council has appointed a new Parish Lengthsman Mr 
Barry Hill. Barry will be mowing the grass verges, spraying weeds 
and widening the pavements by cutting back undergrowth. He will 
also be repairing stiles and attempting to clear regularly used public 
rights of way. If you know of any problem areas please contact 
Barry on 01772 690114 or email him at barryahill@hotmail.co.uk  

WOODPLUMPTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

FINANCIAL REPORT FOR 1
st

 APRIL 2016 TO 31
st

 MARCH 2017 
 

After the deduction of un-cleared cheques, the financial year began 
with a carried forward balance of £94,329.33 of which £21,522.37 
remained in the bank account and £72,806.96. 2015/16 CIL monies 
were invested in the Public Sector Deposit Fund. CIL expenditure 
projects are included on a separate Business Plan. 
 

Itemised Income and Expenditure for the year is recorded below.  
 

After reconciliations for un-cleared cheques, the 2016/17 closing 
balance was £157,638.56 of which £72,806.96 CIL monies remain 
invested in the Public Sector Deposit Fund and £84,831.60 was 
carried forward in the bank account.  
 

Note – Of the £84,831.60, £59,640 relates to the CIL balance in the 
bank at the end of 2016/17.  This amount will be spent on the 
refurbishment and installation of new equipment in Woodplumpton 
play area and new stone work around Woodplumpton war memorial 
– both of which started during this 2016/17 financial year. 
 

2017 / 2018 
Under Minute 105 of the January 2017 meeting, Council resolved to 
set the budget at £26,460 and leave the precept at £26,375. 

FINANCIAL STATEMENT 2016 / 17 
 

Income             Expenditure  
Balance Fwd          21,522.37        Salary, Tax, NI             13,790.59  

Precept                26,375.00         Pension                                         56.42 

Bank Interest                21.86        Admin & Office Purchases           316.65 

Lengthsman Grant      250.00        Fees, Subs, Insurance              1,231.16 

PROW repairs               10.00        Website                     740.00 

VAT Refund                  62.22             Newsletter                                2,462.24 

Groundwork Grant   1,000.00        Donations and Fete                  1,755.15 

CIL Interest                 265.46       Garden Maintenance               1,515.82 

CIL Receipt            67,992.98       Lengthsman Contract           4,493.92             

  Assets              4,572.69 

                               S137                                             575.00 

  VAT                      1,158.65 
  

  Expenditure TOTAL          32,668.29        

  Carried Forward TOTAL          84,831.60 
 

                          £117,499.89                                     £117,499.89 
 

Carried f/wd £84,831.60 plus CIL Investment £72,806.96 = £157,638.56 



Cllr Maureen Entwistle 
Wharf House  
Blackleach Lane 
Catforth   
PR4 0JA   

Tel:  01772 691107 
 

Cllr Paul Entwistle 
Vice-Chairman 
Wharf House 
Blackleach Lane 
Catforth  
PR4 OJA 

Tel:   01772 691107 
 

Cllr Sue Yates 
Raikes Farm  
Catforth Road 
Catforth  
PR4 0HH 
  

Tel:  01772 690342 

PLUMPTON WARD CATFORTH WARD 

FOR ANY PROBLEMS, 
CONCERNS OR  

COMPLAINTS WITHIN THE 
PARISH  

 

CONTACT  
 

Mrs Julie Buttle 
Parish Clerk 

16 Minster Park 
Cottam Hall 
PR4 0BY 

 

Tel: 01772 761637  
 

clerk@woodplumptonparish.org 

 

Cllr Matthew Greaves  
Chairman 
117 Woodplumpton Road 
Woodplumpton  
PR4 OLJ   

Tel:  07727 989236  

 
Cllr Barrie Dalglish 
2 Plumpton Field 
Woodplumpton  
PR4 OLN   

Tel:  01772 690594 
 
 

Cllr Simon Morgan 
74 Woodplumpton Road 
Woodplumpton 
PR4 0LJ 
 

Tel:  07811 118978 
 
 

Cllr Barry Probin 
The Croft 
119 Woodplumpton Road 
Woodplumpton Village 
PR4 0LJ  

Tel:  01772 690554  

 
Cllr Martin Stewart 
14 Whittle Green 
Woodplumpton 
PR4 0WG 

Tel:  07970 433565 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS  
Meetings alternate between Catforth Primary School, School 
Road, Catforth and Woodplumpton Parish Rooms at the rear of 
St Anne’s Church. Meetings start at 7.00pm. Minutes and Agenda 
can be found on our website  www.woodplumptonparish.org 
The next meeting will be held on Monday 19th June 2017 at 
Catforth Primary School. 
 

 CATFORTH   WOODPLUMPTON 
 19th June 17   17th July 17 
 18th  September 17  16th October 17 
 20th November 17  15th January 18   
 19h February 18  19th March 18 
 16th April 18 
 21st May 18 (Annual Parish meeting.) 
 

WOODPLUMPTON AND CATFORTH SUMMER FETE  
The Parish Council is pleased to continue to support this 
community event which will be held on Woodplumpton playing 
fields on Saturday 2nd September from 11.00.  
Attractions include a viking battle re-enactment, archery 
demonstrations, tug of war, worm charming, ferret racing, 50  
stalls, clay pigeon shoot, cow pat bingo, traditional rose queen, 
jazz band, morris dancers, ukulele band, face painter, ducking 
stool, free children's rides and much more!! 
Refreshments include a hog roast, BBQ, ice cream van, Pimm's 
tent, beer tent,  tea, coffees and home-made cakes.  
In the evening there will be a band in Wheatsheaf pub, a free fire 
works display with hot pot and raffle. 

W
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If you are interested in running a 
stall or wish to volunteer on the day, 
please contact Matthew Greaves on 

07727 989236 


